
Autumn is officially here with 
its cooler temperatures and its 
changing foliage.  It sure is a 
beautiful time, but at the same 
time, its bitter sweet.  Because it 
means that it’s almost time to 
be putting the cars away for a 
winter’s nap (winter projects 
not withstanding). 

It also means that Colo’s Clas-
sic Car Show is on the horizon 
(AKA The Zoo Show).  Our 
club traditionally contributes a 
lot to helping run this show in-
cluding parking and judging.  If 
you can help, please let Stan 
(skfarlow@aol.com) and Jeff 
Inskeep 
(jeff.inskeep@inskeepbrothers.
com).  Please note that it is be-
ing held Saturday, October 3rd 
instead of its traditional Sunday 

dates. 

This time of year also means 
our club’s annual meeting and 
elections.  We are looking for 
nominations for officers in or-
der to hold a vote at the Octo-
ber meeting.  If you wish to be 
nominated for an officer or di-
rector seat, please let a current 
club officer know ASAP or plan 
to come to the October meeting.  
There is at least one officer po-
sition and perhaps 1-2 director 
seats up for you to consider. 

We will also discuss the club 
operations for 2020 and what 
members would like to see 
change, improve or add for 
2021. 

I will also remind  you that we 
have started regular meetings 
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back up at the Hickory House 
in Gahanna.  They have set up 
our room so it is very easy to 
social distance.  All their staff 
where masks as well.  They 
were very happy we were back 
in August and sad that we were 
having our September meeting 
at the picnic.  So I’m sure 
they’ll be thrilled to have us 
back in October.  Please come.  
We have a lot of business to 
take care of in that meeting and 
want all who can participate to 
join us! 

I hope to see more of you at the 
October Meeting.  It will be an 
important one for sure! Until 
then, stay safe, and healthy!  

—Kevin 
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We have had frost a couple of mornings and seen a couple of temperatures that start with a 3.  It’ s  offi-
cially fall and the car season is winding down.  In September, we had a great Indian Uprising on Labor Day 
weekend and the club picnic had the best crowd we ’ ve had in several years.  It ’ s time to close out the 
season with our participation in the Zoo show on October 3rd. 

The Indian Uprising was a good example of how we can support the Pontiac community.  While the car 
count was similar to last year, we had several cars we hadn ’ t  seen before.  We had many comments 
about how much people appreciated us not canceling the show and giving them an opportunity to visit with 
other Pontiac enthusiasts.  The club car turnout was outstanding.  The quality of cars overall was a step 
up.  Also, the Quaker Steak and Lube management was happy enough to schedule us on the same week-
end next year.  We can all take a little pride in the club for making this happen. 

In many ways I am glad to see 2020 coming to an end.  At the same time we need to appreciate the efforts 
of all the club members that helped our events be successful.  All of our events were first rate and the club 
showed that it can still conduct business while several other clubs are in hibernation.  One thing I need to 
apologize for is the short notice of events that we have given to members this year.  I understand that sev-
eral folks aren ’ t  happy about having a couple of weeks or a months ’  notice of event details.   This year 
has been a constant change in external rules.  We chose to try to conduct club functions even though we 
weren ’ t  sure the event would be allowed until the last week or two before the event.  The latest is the Zoo 
car show.  We found out the show was actually going to happen in early September.  We found out the 
details less than 2 weeks before the October 3 show date.  I ’ m sorry that the short notice kept some peo-
ple from volunteering.  All I ask is that you understand this isn ’ t  a normal year and it ’ s not how we want 
to conduct business.  Thanks go to all the club members that were able to move their schedules around 
and help out at the show. 

October 14 will be our second annual corporate meeting.  The agenda is a little different from a normal 
meeting in that we will look at how we did over the last year and what we need to change for next year.  
Officers and Directors will be elected and we will set the charitable donation amount for the year.  We 
need a quorum of officers and directors to be present.  We talked about the officer slate at the September 
meeting.  If you are interested in being an officer you need to let one of us know or be present at the meet-
ing. 

Soon enough we ’ l l be putting our cars back in storage for the winter.  There is still time to take a few 
more drives and enjoy our GTOs.  Drive your GTO.  

Stan Farlow     

614-230-4529  
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Tiger Bites! - Noteworthy News Bites 

¨ Dalas and Diane Roberts are from Mansfield and own a 1978 Trans Am!  Dalas is 

a teacher.  

¨ The Club is back to regular meetings back at the Hickory House. Come at 5:15pm for dinner.  

Please come back to join us.  The Hickory House is happy to have us back and is taking all neces-

sary pandemic precautions to ensure we have a safe and productive meeting. 

¨ Planning for our 2021 events will start with the Swap Meet. Please note that the date of the swap 

meet is March 14, 2021 due to a scheduling snafu at the Franklin County Fairgrounds. 

¨ If you need to renew or are thinking of renewing your GTOAA membership, please do so to ensure 

our club remains a valid GTOAA chapter.  There is an is an application in your Paw Prints below 

and the GTOAA can now take membership applications on line.  Please let a club officer know 

when you join and provide your member number in order to keep our roster updated! 

The Tigress Den 
As the car show season wines down it's hard not to look back and remember there were not very many shows to go to, in light of that I 

thought about how some of our older GTO members probably didn't even venture out to socialize with others like they would normally 

do.  Here's an idea, maybe send an email to someone in your GTO club just to say "hello and how are you doing"? or if email is not 

your style give them a call. Keith and I attended our GTO club picnic this past Saturday and it was a good turn out but there were 

some people that I missed not seeing, although it was great seeing those who did come and good food. Fall has begun so here is a 

fun idea to try:  buy a large pumpkin and small mum plant, carve the top off of the pumpkin, clean out insides, then put in the mum 

and set it out on your porch and watch it bloom!   

Connie Stevens 
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The meeting was called to order by President Stan Farlow   

In attendance were members: Rob & Karen Wilson, Jeff & Jane Frazier, Brent Barnham, Bill & Karen Sigg, Jim & Kay 

Kaho, Keith & Connie Stevens, Jerry & Tina Brownfield, Ron & Linda Cozzo, Kevin & Cerina Russo, Brad Blackburn, Lon-

nie McLaughlin, Stan & Pam Farlow, Brian D’Amico  

Treasurer’s report – Treasurer Lonnie McLaughlin gave the report of the club finances. Motion to accept Kevin Russo, 2nd 
Brent Barnham 

Indian Uprising feedback – Ron Cozzo reported that the Indian Uprising car show was a success with the help of many vol-

unteers. The final count of Pontiacs displaying was 98 cars including club members cars.  

Car show judging sheet feedback - The one judge per class change was successful. The change sped up judg-
ing and confusion that could happen with ties created during judging. Discussions for changes to next year’s 

show were brought up including the judge of the class to pick the best of the class winner to alleviate any con-

fusion in calculating a winner.  The date for next year’s show has been picked and date reserved with Quaker 

Steak & Lube. Motion to accept Brad Barnham, 2nd Pam 

2021 Swap meet – Rob Wilson and Stan Farlow reported the date for the swap meet will be March 14th and 

not the 4th as originally planned. The was due to a scheduling conflict with the buildings. We do have both 

buildings again and since the 4th is the date for daylight savings change, we will be moving the start time up 
one hour. More to come in upcoming Paw Prints.   

Nomination of Officers and Directors for 2021- Nominations are due by the October meeting and voting to 

follow. Stan is not going to run but offered to assist the new president with handling the legal side of the posi-

tion including filing the proper forms. Brad Blackburn was nominated as was Brian D’Amico. Vice president 
nominations were for Kevin Russo as he is moving on from the position of editor of the Paw Prints and Karen 

Wilson is looking at taking the editor position over. Brent Barnham was also mentioned for the position of vice 

president. Lonnie McLaughlin has agreed to continue as treasurer and Rob Wilson has accepted to continue as secretary. Any-

one one can run for any position and nominations need to be submitted at or before the October meeting. If Brent or Kevin are 
elected as VP, their director seat will have to be filled so we will need nominations for directors. 

October Meeting Location – The meeting will be at The Hickory House on October 14th. 5:30 PM pre-meeting dinner, 7:00 

PM monthly meeting.  

Open Discussion – Rob and Ron are attending the Ohio Valley GTO association cruise in at the Quaker Steak & Lube in 
Milford Ohio on Sunday the 20th. The last Der Dutchman cruise of the season is scheduled for September 24th. Delaware’s 

unofficial cruise night. 

Motion for adjournment- Kevin Russo, 2nd Lonnie McLaughlin  

Submitted by Rob Wilson, Secretary 

 

 

ATT: MEMBERS!!!!  Please get your dues to Lonnie McLaughlin at 5808 Tarton Circle North Dublin, OH 43017!! 

Meeting Minutes September 19, 2020 

Meetings 

held the 2nd 

Wednesday 

each month 

ALL DUES FOR ALL MEMBWERS ARE DUE BY JANUARY 15, 2020.  Dues 

for 2020 are $20 ($30 for postal mailed newsletter delivery) 



P A G E  1 2  

Meeting Agenda - October 14, 2020 

 

O C T O B E R  2 0 2 0  G T O A C O  P A W  P R I N T S  

 

· Zoo Show Feedback 

· Annual Meeting Agenda 

· Verification of Quorum 

· Treasurer’s Report - Lonnie McLaughlin 

· Election of Officers and Directors 

· Election of Honorary Members 

· Discussion of Financial Condition 

· Donation to charity 

· Discussion of  Club events and changes to operations 

· Discussion of  Club  Bylaws and recommended changes 

· Open Discussion 

· Next Meeting Location—Hickory House 

· Motion for Adjournment 
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Calendar of Events 
October 14, 2020 Club Picnic and Regular Club Meeting 7pm @ Hickory House 550 Officenter Pl. Gahanna, 

OH 43230; Come early to eat out for dinner at 5:30pm in the same room as the meeting. 

October 3, 2020 Colo’s Classic Car Show @ The Columbus Zoo and Aquarium! 

October 10, 2020 Car Show Party @ Grace Point Church 2393 Peachblow Rd. Lewis Center, OH 

October 12, 2020 Columbus Day 

October 31, 2020 Happy Halloween!  BOO!  

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

Colo’s Classic Car 

Show @ The Zoo 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

Car Show @ Grace 

Point Church 

11 12 13 14 

Club meeting 

7pm@Hickory 

House 

15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

OCTOBER 2020 
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For Sale 

¨ DJ GTO Parts!  Now your one stop shopping place for used and NEW GTO parts.  If you know the part number, great, otherwise 

just let them know what it is you need!  See Dan Gregory Jr. (or call 614-563-0877 or email info@djgtoparts.com) for more infor-

mation and options for taking delivery of your parts or visit their website at http://djgtoparts.com/.  GTOACO members receive a dis-

count! 

 
 

 

 

¨ For Sale—400 Pontiac motor. New build about 500 mi. Comp Cam and accessories, aluminum .intake, water pump and valve 
covers asking $1500.00 Harry Mullins 614 795 2310 
 

¨ 1966 GTO Parts for Sale: 
- 323 Posi Rear end. Brand new gears & new axels built by Sonic Motors. $1500 (compare- Chevy 12 bolt @ $2600) This is not 
used rear end. Best cruising gear.  
- Dash Bezel (non a/c) fully restored & rechromed $275 (compare at $389.00 for reproduction)  
- New woodgrain dash bezel insert $50  
- 1966 rare Delco am/fm radio. Delco, FT Wayne certificate. Totally reconditioned with new resistors, transistors, components. 
All documentation and instructions available. $500 (compare at $750) this is a fresh new original radio.  
- Extra dash nobs at n/c Center console for Automatic. Very good condition. No door, but the shifter linkage is all there in great 
shape. $275.00 (maybe only 40,000m original miles)  
- Reverb complete w/ dash bezel & switch. $200  
- 389 Exhaust manifold for 4-barrel $125  
- Rear window stainless moldings for vinyl top (rt side only) $50.00 Tail light bezel trim – 6 pieces stainless nice shape Free 
Original single reservoir master cylinder- $25  
Call Greg, leave message 740 815 4748 or for pics jgregnobis@gmail.com  
 

¨ **NEW** Muncie 4 speed transmissions rebuilt for $275.00 labor plus parts. The basic rebuild kit with front and rear bear-
ings, needle bearings, gaskets, snap rings, seals, syncro rings, front input retainer nut, synro key and spring kits, and a new 
countershaft is $126.00 my cost, plus shipping. Additional parts if needed extra. Steve Schaeffer, Retired A.S.E. Certified Me-
chanic, 740-215-0126, superschaef421@att.net.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Send in your items for sale to your Paw Prints Newsletter Editor (pictures welcome).   

Remember, ads are FREE to GTOACO Members! 
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GTOAA Information 

Your chapter is an affiliated chapter with the GTO Association of America.  You 

can join the National GTO organization, the GTOAA & receive the Golden 

Quill Award Winning publication, The Legend. 

To Join complete the form  below and mail in, or join online at www.gtoaa.org 
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Social Media Coordinator 
Ron Cozzo 

1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd 

Delaware, OH 43015 

740-777-1135 

rcozzo@earthlink.net 

Board of Directors 
Kevin A. Russo 
3175 Arctic Ave. 
Lewis Center, OH 43035 
740-549-2279 
krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

Brent Barham 
218 Spring Hollow Lane 
Westerville, OH 43081 
614-895-8730 
bbarham@redbuilt.com 

Jim Lowry 
2667 St. Patrick Rd. 
Columbus, OH 43204 
614-274-0402 
JL65Goat@aol.com  

Max Treier 
711 N. 13th St. 
Cambridge, OH 43725 
740-439-4801 
maxwt62@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

President 
Stan Farlow 

1810 Uppervalley Dr. 

West Jefferson, OH 43162 

614-879-9923 

skfarlow@aol.com  

Vice President 
Brad Blackburn 

3866 Riverview Dr  

Columbus, OH 43221 

937-478-0476  

bradblackburn@dsa-rep.com 

 

Treasurer 

Lonnie McLaughlin 

5808 Tarton Circle North 

Dublin, OH 43017 

614-327-8885 

londart@aol.com 

Secretary 
Rob Wilson 

P.O. Box 360  

Lithopolis , OH 43136 

614-519-1019 

ro.wilson@att.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 
Kevin A. Russo 
3175 Arctic Ave. 
Lewis Center, OH 43045 
740-549-2279 
krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

 

Web Master 
Austin Cozzo 
1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd. 
Delaware, OH 43015 
740-777-1135 
acozzo@earthlink.net 

 

GTOACO Club Officers 
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Inskeep Brothers Printing 
Jeffrey K Inskeep 
3152 E Dublin-Granville Rd 
Columbus, OH 43231 
614-898-6620 
4print@inskeepbrothers.com 
http://www.inskeepbrothers.com/ 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

550 Officenter Pl, Gahanna, OH 43230  
(614) 428-7427  

http://thehickoryhouse.com/gahanna-steakhouse/  

 

GTOACO Sponsors 

 

 

 

DJ GTO Parts, Inc. 
Rust Free Parts & Cars Bought & Sold 
Dan Gregory, II 
11283 Main St 
Stoutsville, OH 43154 
740-474-4614 
info@djgtoparts.com  
http://djgtoparts.com/ 

 

 

 
 
Capital City Appliance Service 
Jerry Brownfield 
2830-D Fisher Rd 
Columbus, OH 43204 
614-308-9028 
ccas2830@aol.com 
http://www.capitalcityapplianceservice.com/ 


